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DOS Changes Requirements for
Consulates to Issue H, L, O, P 
and Q Visa Stamps
Recently the U.S. Department of State (DOS) quietly issued
instructions to U.S. Consulates around the world regarding the
implementation and utilization of a new nonimmigrant visa
verification system. This DOS guidance provided preliminary details
about the use of a new electronic reporting tool, the Petition
Information Management Service (PIMS), created by the DOS’s
Kentucky Consular Center (KCC), establishing the PIMS as the
primary and definitive source of evidence to be utilized by U.S.
Consulates in determining qualification for visa stamp issuance for H,
L, O, P and Q visas. This is a significant departure from previous
nonimmigrant visa stamp issuance procedures; in the past, an original
Form I-797 was considered sufficient evidence of petition approval.
Moving forward, while the I-797 is sufficient evidence to
SCHEDULE an appointment, consulates are now advising that the
visa stamp cannot be issued until petition approval is verified through
PIMS.

Initial reports indicate that even the U.S. Consulates themselves were
surprised by this directive, and there is some confusion about the
technical aspects of PIMS implementation (such as how this might
affect L-1 blanket applications). U.S. Consulates caution that it may
take an additional three days after the visa appointment for the U.S.
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Consulate to issue a visa stamp.

Since the DOS was unclear in its guidance as to the effective date of
these changes, many U.S. Consulates are operating under the
assumption that the directive is effective immediately. Many
Consulates are reporting that they are attempting to “streamline” the
PIMS process and institute processes to minimize the disruptions and
delays this directive has caused, such as allowing visa applicants to
e-mail information about petition approval to the Consulates in
advance of their appointments. As soon as DOS issues further
clarification, we will circulate an update to this Alert, but in the
meantime, travelers planning to obtain new visa stamps during this
already busy holiday season should prepare for potentially longer
delays.

* * * * *

For further information on this or any immigration related issue,
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